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To whom it may concern: 

I am submitting a map that removes a portion of the 60th Assembly District’s proposed maps northern 

border, between Liberty Avenue to Atlantic Avenue and Van Sinderen Avenue to Pennsylvania Avenue. I 

request this area be removed from the proposed map because that area houses several shelters and our 

district is currently oversaturated with shelters, to add more would be unbalanced and inequitable. The 

map I am submitting also proposes adding a comparable amount of land on the western border in order to 

compensate the area I am requesting to remove. I propose that this area in the west remain in our district 

to meet the population standards of the redistricting but also because over the last ten years we have done 

a lot of great work in that area. Since the last redistricting we have added affordable housing, renovated 

parks and supported renovations to the Brownsville Recreation Center in that area of our district. This 

letter is supported by Council Member Inez Barron, Jerry Childs, Director of the Brownsville Recreation 

Center as well as several Community Board 5(CB5) members including Chairman of CB5 Andre T. 

Mitchell, District Manager of CB5 Melinda Perkins, Deputy District Manager of CB5 Keron Alleyne, and 

Mr. Paul Muhammad Co-Chair of the Public Safety and Quality of Life Committee. We want to continue 

building a relationship with and serving the people in that community. It is my hope that you consider the 

map I propose, this would be in the best interest of our community. 

Sincerely,  

 

 

_____________________________ 
Assemblyman Charles Barron 

Of the 60th Assembly District 

 


